
FARINGDON TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of Faringdon Area Traffic Advisory Committee Meeting 
held on Friday 4th October 2013 at 9.30 am in the Old Town Hall,

 Market Place, Faringdon
PRESENT:


C/Cllr Mrs.J. Heathcoat (Chairman)
                                                C/Cllr Mrs. Y. Constance




D/Cllr R Cox




D/Cllr R Sharp





Mr.C. Hulme, Thames Valley Police

                                                Cllr D Price

                                                Cllr A Marsden





Mr.David Williams – Magistrate





Mr.Lee Turner, OCC, Environment & Economy, Highways

Mr Keith Stenning, OCC, Environment & Economy, Vale Area Steward
Member of public

Mrs. Sheena Florey- Bowling Green Farm












IN ATTENDANCE

Mrs.E Billson, Town Clerk Assistant
1.  Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Mr.Karl Booth, Chamber of Commerce.
2.  Minutes of the Last Meeting 21st June 2013
The minutes were amended under item 9, District Traffic Matters. This should read 
Mr. C. Hulme advised that there are 3 districts in Thames Valley where the police enforce parking contravention. Mr. L. Turner advised that any parking decriminalisation schemes have to be self-funding as costs must be met. The meeting was advised that West Oxfordshire District Council took on the duty of Civil Enforcement in 2009.
The minutes were then signed as a true record.
3.  Matters Arising

Parking in Lechlade Road 
It was agreed that this will now be dealt with outside the meeting.
Grit/Salt

There will be logistical and budgetary implications which require clarification. It was agreed that Cllr Price would pursue this with the Town Clerk/ Deputy Town Clerk.
Coxwell Road
Mr. L. Turner reported that the de-restriction signs have now been put back up. The contractors had pre-empted the permissions and did not have a signed licence to undertake the recent construction work. Mr. L. Turner will keep C/Cllr Mrs. Heathcoat updated.

Kerbing at Shellingford

It was agreed that this will be dealt with by Cllr Sharp and Mr. K Stenning outside the meeting.
Yellow lines outside the Infant School
Mr. L. Turner reported that this is in hand.
White lines at the Great Coxwell Roundabout

Mr. L. Turner agreed to fund and take the improvements forward. 

Buscot junction
This is now being dealt with outside the meeting. C/Cllr Mrs. Heathcoat and Mr Williams thanked Mr. L. Turner for his speedy action.

4.  Declarations of Interest

No declarations were made.
5.  Public Speaking Time

Mrs Sheena Florey of Bowling Green Farm expressed concern about the behaviour and excessive speed of drivers on the A417 near her house, and asked whether it would be possible to have a speed camera. Mr. C. Hulme reported that enforcement of speed limits is carried out periodically on an ad hoc basis, and that if a problem is identified then cameras may be introduced. If Earthline and Ocado vehicles are found to be particular offenders the police will take it up with these companies.
6.  Area Steward’s Report

Mr. K. Stenning reported that “Talking Oxfordshire” meetings would be taking place across the county to explain to the public the financial budget proposals/savings for the budget.
7.  District Traffic Matters

There were no District Traffic Matters to be discussed.
8.  Any Other Business
Mr.D. Williams reported that all Thames Valley traffic offences would in future be dealt 
with by the courts in Oxford.

Mr.C. Hulme enquired as to whether the road markings outside the Cost Cutter shop in 
Folly view road had been progressed. This is ongoing.

Mr L. Turner reported that when the Tesco development had been completed, his team 

would make good any road markings left incomplete by the contractors. C/Cllr Mrs. 

Heathcoat will contact the Roads Agreements Team.
D/Cllr Sharp requested that the VAS at Shellingford be looked at by Mr. L. Turner with a 

view to possibly reducing the limit to 30 mph.

Cllr Marsden expressed concern about long vehicles parking opposite the churchyard and 

potentially obstructing the road. This was noted.
9.  Date of the next meeting

The next FATAC meeting will be on Friday 13 December 2013 in the Pump House.
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